








Conclusion

Except for the Department of General Services, none of the participating agencies
reported contract awards in FY 2012 based on application of the Preference. Some
agencies instead choose to emphasize the Small Business Reserve Program as the
primary procurement vehicle to reach small businesses.

That is a consistent pattern over the last few fiscal years. The volume and type of
DGS purchases (commodities and maintenance for Statewide use) are a factor in their
success. DGS has been very aggressive in its application of the Preference by including
the provision in all commodities and maintenance solicitations. The likelihood of a
percentage price preference affecting the outcome of a contract award is much greater
when agencies like DGS designate a large number of procurements as a Preference.



